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Check your furnace filter monthly and 
change it when it’s dirty. You’ll get better 
heating in the winter and air conditioning 
in summer. You’ll save on your utility bills 
and extend the life of your furnace too.

When to Change a Furnace Filter 
If you’re thinking that you only have to 
change your filter once a year, you may 
well be shortening the life of your furnace. 
Actually, you should check your filter 
monthly and often change it monthly, 
depending on the type of filter you use. 
To determine if it’s too dirty, remove the 
filter and hold it up to the light. If you can 
no longer clearly see light, change the 
filter. 

Furnace Filter Maintenance 
Many costly repairs can be avoided with 
regular filter changing. If you don’t 
change the filter, lack of airflow through 
the furnace will cause it to overheat and 
shut down. Similarly, a dirty filter can 
cause an air conditioner to shut down 
because the coils freeze up when airflow 
is inadequate. Both events stress the 
system. 

Types of Furnace Filters 
Filters are designed to protect the blower 
motor from dirt. When buying filters for 

this task, an inexpensive glass fiber filter 
will do the job. But if you want to reduce 
airborne dust in your home, you could 
start with the best of the inexpensive 1-in. 
disposable filters—the standard pleated 
filter—which costs a bit more. 

Better yet, to remove even more small 
particles, install an inexpensive, 
electrostatically charged fiber filter. Just 
make sure to check the filter monthly and 
change it when it’s dirty (not just every 
three months as recommended). 

All other options, from a 4-in. thick 
mechanical air filter to an electronic filter 
plate system, involve electrical or 
ductwork changes by heating/cooling 
contractors. They remove more particles, 
last longer and cost more. 

How to Change a Furnace Filter 
Finally, whatever filter you use, make 
sure you reinstall it correctly, with the 
arrow on the filter edge pointing toward 
the blower motor. Putting it in backward 
decreases the filter’s efficiency. 

Owner / CPI 
Tim Rubash is a Certified Professional 
Inspector and member of InterNACHI 
(International Association of Certified 
Home Inspectors) as well as MAHI 
(Midwest Association of Home Inspectors).  

Tim also has a license from the Minnesota 
Department of Health (MDH) to perform 
radon measurements and is registered with 
the National Radon Proficiency Program 
(NRPP) as a Radon Measurement 
Professional. 
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